City of Prineville
387 NE THIRD STREET ¢ PRINEVILLE, OREGON 97754

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT

Phone: (541)447-2357  FAX:(541) 447-5628

EMAIL: eklann@cityofprineville.com Website: www.cityofprineville.com

Date: June 26 2018

To: Prineville City Council

From: Scott Smith, Street Superintendent

Staff Report:  Intent to Award “2018 Paving Project”

Overview:

The City of Prineville received bids June 16, 2018 for the rehabilitation of approximately 833,814 square
feet (sq. ft.) of City Streets and 1 County Road. The following streets shall have the existing asphalt
wearing surface overlaid with a 3” lift of asphalt pavement

e N Main St. from Peters Rd. to House #5200

e (From approx. Apollo Rd. to House #5200 is County Rd.)

e NW Industrial Park Rd. from Gardner to End

e SW High Desert Dr. from Tom McCall to Apple Main Entrance
The Following streets will be ground and inlayed

> NE 4" from Elm to Fairview

> NE & SE Fairview from NE 4" to Lynn Blvd

> SE 2™ from Fairview to Idlewood
The following streets will receive an 11/2” overlay

NE Stearns Dr. from 3™ to Cattlemans Dr.

e NE Williamson Dr. from 3™ to end

e NE Slayton Ct. from Williamson to end

e NE Baldwin Ct. from Williamson to end

As mentioned above the City and County have one road that is identified for rehabilitation that our
jurisdictions meet. Both City and County staff with consultation from legal departments determined that
it would be in the best interest of the community to perform this work under one contract which will allow
us to only inconvenience motorists one time. The identified road is N Main/McKay Rd. The bid
schedule allows us to determine the exact cost per jurisdiction with Crook County reimbursing the City of
Prineville once the project is complete and approved. Crook County’s cost of this project is $235,849.75

The start date for this project shall be no sooner than the 9th of July, 2018 with a completion date of no
later than September 28, 2018. A mandatory pre-bid conference was held June 7, 2018, attended by 3
contractors. There were 3 qualified bidders submitting bids ranging from a high of $990,304.00 to a low
of $783,877.00 as shown below:
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1. 7 Peaks Paving $990,304.00

2. Knife River $881,751.50

3. Tri-County Paving $783,877.00
The Engineer’s estimate for this project was $861,804.00

Staff Recommendation:

After reviewing the bid documents, bonds and first tier subcontractor lists, staff recommends Council
approve the Intent to Award of the contract for the 2018 Paving Project to Tri-County Paving of Redmond
Oregon in the amount of $783,877.00.
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